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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300650178 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Novartis Vaccines and Diagnostics GmbH & Co. KG 
Emil-von-Behring-Str. 76 Postach 1630 D-35006 MARBURG 
GERMANY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building,  10 Chater Road, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

5 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

01-06-2006 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

07-11-2008 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 5 
Pharmaceutical and veterinary preparations, vaccines, and adjuvants for vaccines; 
except pre-pandemic influenza vaccines for human use. 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 5 
Pre-pandemic influenza vaccines for human use. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300849556 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Covalent Materials Kabushiki Kaisha (Covalent Materials 
Corporation) 
6-3, Ohsaki 1-chome, Shinagawa-ku, Tokyo, 141-0032, JAPAN 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, Chater Road HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1, 5, 7, 9, 10, 11, 19, 21 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

12-04-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

25-11-2008 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 1 
Plant growth regulating preparations; fertilizers. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 1 
Photo catalytic agents; Fillers for Chromatography; Silicon; Silicon carbide; Chemicals; 
Adhesives not for stationery or household purposes; Ceramic glazings; Priming putty; 
Higher fatty acids; Non-metallic minerals; Photographic supplies; Chemical test paper; 
Artificial sweeteners; Flour and starch for industrial purposes; Unprocessed plastics; 
Pulp. 
 
類別 Class 5 
Dental prosthetics and fillings; Materials for artificial teeth; Dental materials; 
Pharmaceutical, veterinary and sanitary preparations; Oiled paper for medical purposes; 
Pharmaceutical wafer; Gauze for dressings; Empty capsules for pharmaceuticals; Eye 
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patches for medical purposes; Ear bandages; Menstruation bandages; Menstruation tampons; 
Sanitary napkins; Sanitary panties; Absorbent cotton; Adhesive plasters; Bandages for 
dressings; Collodion for pharmaceutical purposes; Breast-nursing pads; Bracelets for 
medical purposes; Incontinence diapers; Fly catching paper; Mothproofing paper; Lactose 
[milk sugar]; Lacteal flour for babies; Semen for artificial insemination. 
 
類別 Class 7 
Semiconductor manufacturing machines and their parts; liquid-crystal manufacturing 
machines and their parts; dynamo brushes for electric motors; dynamo brushes; chemical 
processing machines and their parts; solar batteries manufacturing machines and their 
parts; robots for manufacturing a semi-conductor and their parts; industrial robots and 
their parts; metalworking machines and tools; mining machines and apparatus; 
construction machines and apparatus; loading-unloading machines and apparatus; fishing 
machines and instruments; chemical processing machines and apparatus; textile machines 
and apparatus; food or beverage processing machines and apparatus; lumbering, 
woodworking, or veneer or plywood making machines and apparatus; pulp making, 
papermaking or paper-working machines and apparatus; printing or bookbinding machines 
and apparatus; sewing machines; plowing machines and implements [other than "hand-held 
tools"]; cultivating machines and implements; harvesting machines and implements; plant 
fiber processing machines and implements for making agricultural aids of crude 
vegetable fibrous materials; fodder presses; fodder cutting machines [feed cutters]; 
fodder mixing machines [feed mixers]; cake-fodder crushing machines [feed mills]; milk 
filtering machines; milking machines; chick brooders; incubators for eggs; sericultural 
machines and implements; shoe making machines; leather tanning machines; tobacco 
processing machines; glassware manufacturing machines and apparatus; painting machines 
and apparatus; packaging or wrapping machines and apparatus; power-operated potters' 
wheels; plastic processing machines and apparatus; machines and apparatus for 
manufacturing rubber goods; stone working machines and apparatus; non-electric prime 
movers, not for land vehicles [other than "water mills" and "wind mills"]; parts for 
non-electric prime movers for land vehicles; water mills; wind mills; pneumatic or 
hydraulic machines and instruments; adhesive tape dispensing machines; automatic 
stamping machines; electric washing machines for industrial purposes; food mixing 
machines for commercial use; food peeling machines for commercial use; dish washing 
machines for industrial purposes; food cutting, chopping and slicing machines for 
commercial use; electric wax-polishing machines for industrial purposes; vacuum 
cleaners for industrial purposes; dish washing machines for household purposes; 
electric wax-polishing machines for household purposes; washing machines for household 
purposes; vacuum cleaners for household purposes; electric food blenders for household 
purposes; repairing fixing machines and apparatus; mechanical parking systems; vehicle 
washing installations; power sprayers for disinfecting, insecticides and deodorants not 
for agricultural purposes; shafts, axles or spindles not for land vehicles, bearings 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; shaft couplings or connectors [machine 
elements not for land vehicles]; power transmissions and gearing for machines not for 
land vehicles; shock absorbers [machine elements not for land vehicles]; springs 
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[machine elements not for land vehicles]; brakes [machine elements not for land 
vehicles]; valves [machine elements not for land vehicles]; lawnmowers; curtain drawing 
devices electrically operated; waste compacting machines and apparatus; waste crushing 
machines; starters for motors and engines; alternating current (AC) motors and direct 
current (DC) motors [not including those for land vehicles but including "parts" for 
any alternating current (AC) motors and direct current (DC) motors]; alternating 
current (AC) generators [alternators]; direct current (DC) generators. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Semi-conductor wafer; glass substrates for semi-conductor wafer; solar batteries; 
analysis apparatus for use in chemical and their parts; testing apparatus for semi-
conductors and their parts; discharge tubes; electronic machines, apparatus and their 
parts; glass for photo masks; glass chips, ceramic chips or other structure having 
multi-well arrays that can be used in analyses, experiment, investigation and 
production; micro lens array; optical machines, apparatus and their parts; fuel cells 
and their parts; ear plugs; processed glass not for building; electric arc welding 
machines; electric metal cutting machines (by arc, gas or plasma); electric welding 
apparatus; ozonator [ozonators]; electrolysers [electrolytic cells]; egg-candlers; 
blueprint apparatus; cash registers; coin counting or sorting machines; electric sign 
boards for displaying target figures, current outputs; photo-copying machines; drawing 
or drafting instruments and apparatus; time clocks [time recording devices]; punched 
card office machines; voting machines; postage stamp checking apparatus; vending 
machines; gasoline station equipment; coin-operated gates for car parking facilities; 
life saving apparatus and equipment; fire extinguishers; fire hydrants; fire hose 
nozzles; sprinkler systems for fire protection; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft 
warning apparatus; protective helmets; railway signal apparatus, luminous or mechanical; 
vehicle breakdown warning triangles; luminous or mechanical road signs; diving machines 
and apparatus [not for sports]; arcade game apparatus adapted for use with an external 
display screen or monitor; electric door openers; simulators for the steering and 
control of vehicles; sports training simulators; laboratory apparatus and instruments; 
photographic instruments and apparatus; cinematographic instruments and apparatus; 
measuring or testing machines and instruments; power distribution or control machines 
and apparatus; rotary converters; phase modifier; batteries and cells; electric or 
magnetic meters and testers; electric wires and cables; electric flat irons; electric 
hair-curlers; electric buzzers; telecommunication devices and apparatus; magnetic cores; 
resistance wires; electrodes; fire boats; fire engines; cigar lighters for automobiles; 
gloves for protection against accidents; dust masks; gas masks; welding masks; 
fireproof garments; spectacles [eyeglasses and goggles]; consumer games (apparatus for 
-) adopted for use with an external display screen or monitor; electronic circuits and 
CD-ROMs recorded with programs for hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; weight 
belts [for scuba diving]; inflatable swimming floats; protective helmets for sports; 
air tanks [for scuba diving]; swimming flutter boards; regulators [for scuba diving]; 
phonograph records; metronomes; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs recorded automatic 
performance programs for electronic musical instruments; downloadable music files; 
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exposed cinematographic films; exposed slide films; slide film mounts; downloadable 
image files; recorded video discs and video tapes; electronic publications. 
 
類別 Class 10 
Prosthetic or filling materials not for dental use; Prosthetic or filling materials for 
artificial bones; Medical apparatus and instruments used for a cell culture and their 
parts; Medical apparatus and instruments and their parts; Alternative plasma component 
adsorption apparatus and machine; Testing apparatus for medical purposes and their 
parts and their attachments; Pacifiers for babies; Ice bag pillows for medical purposes; 
Triangular bandages; Supportive bandages; Surgical catguts; Feeding cups for medical 
purposes; Dropping pipettes for medical purposes; Teats; Medical ice bags; Medical Ice 
bag holders; Baby bottles; Vacuum bottles for nursing; Cotton swabs for medical use; 
Finger guards for medical purposes; Contraceptives, non-chemical; Artificial tympanic 
membranes; Esthetic massage apparatus for industrial purposes; Electric massage 
apparatus for household use; Gloves for medical purposes; Urinals for medical purposes; 
Bed pans; Ear picks. 
 
類別 Class 11 
Industrial furnaces and their parts and their attachments; electric lamps and other 
lighting apparatus; industrial air purifiers and their parts and their attachments; air 
conditioning apparatus and their parts and their attachments; heating elements; set 
units of toilet bowl and seat; set units of bathroom; drying apparatus for chemical 
processing; recuperators for chemical processing; steamers for chemical processing; 
evaporators for chemical processing; distillers for chemical processing; heat 
exchangers for chemical processing; milk sterilizers; nuclear reactors and their parts; 
forage drying apparatus; industrial boilers; freezing machines and apparatus; laundry 
dryers [electric, for industrial purposes]; machines and apparatus for use in beauty 
salons and barbers' shops [not including "hairdressing chairs"] cooking equipment for 
industrial purposes; industrial dish drying apparatus and installations; dish 
disinfectant apparatus for industrial purposes; tap water faucets; level controlling 
valves for tanks; pipe line cocks; waste water treatment tanks for industrial purposes; 
septic tanks for industrial purposes; garbage incinerators for industrial purposes; 
garbage incinerators for household purposes; solar water heaters; water purifying 
apparatus; household electrothermic appliances; washers for water taps; gas water 
heaters for household use; non-electric cooking heaters [for household purposes]; 
kitchen sinks; ice chests (for household purposes, non-portable); ice-cooling 
refrigerators for household purposes; household tap-water filters; bathtubs; standing 
paper lantern [Andon];  portable paper lanterns [Chochin]; gas lamps; oil lamps; lamp 
chimneys; warming pans [non-electric]; pocket warmers [non-electric]; stick fuel for 
Japanese pocket warmers [Kairo-bai]; hot water bottles [for warming one's feet in bed]; 
toilet stool units with a washing water squirter; disinfectant dispensers for toilets; 
toilet bowls; seatings for use with Japanese style toilet bowls; waste water treatment 
tanks for household purposes; septic tanks for household purposes; heating or cooling 
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packs filled with chemical substances ready to react when required; non-electric 
heating apparatus for household purposes. 
 
類別 Class 19 
Refractory products for heat treating of electronic components; Refractory products of 
ceramic; Castable refractory; Refractory product; Silica; Quartz; Electric wave 
absorbent for building or construction; Tar and pitch; Non-metallic minerals for 
building or construction; Ceramic building materials and bricks; Linoleum building 
materials; Plastic building materials; Synthetic building materials; Asphalt, and 
asphalt building or construction materials; Rubber building or construction materials; 
Plaster for building purposes; Lime building or construction materials; Building or 
construction materials of plaster; Rock fall prevention nets of textile; Prefabricated 
building kits not of metal; Vegetation seed-carrier sheets for prevention of earth 
collapse or landslide; Plastic security windows allowing communication; Demarcating 
tapes; Cement and its products; Building timber; Building stone; Building glass; 
Artificial fish reefs not of metal; Hen-houses and poultry cages not of metal; Paint 
spraying booths not of metal; Moulds for forming cement products not of metal; Water-
pipe valves not of metal or plastics; Road signs not of metal, non-luminous, and not 
mechanical; Beacons not of metal, non-luminous]; Liquid storage tanks of masonry for 
industrial purposes; Water tanks of masonry for industrial purposes; Water tanks of 
masonry for household purposes; Mooring bitts and bollards not of metal; Letter boxes 
of masonry; Joinery fittings not of metal; Stone lanterns; Transportable greenhouses 
not of metal for household use; Gravestones and tomb plaques not of metal; Diving 
platforms not of metal; Stone sculptures; Concrete sculptures; Marble sculptures; 
Boards and powder of inorganic fiber not of asbestos; Plaster boards; Slag. 
 
類別 Class 21 
Glass powder for sealant of semi-conductor; Dental floss; Un-worked or semi-worked 
glass not for building; Mangers for animals [troughs for livestock]; Poultry rings; 
Cooking skewers; Tub brushes; Metal brushes; Brushes for pipes; Industrial brushes; 
Ship-scrubbing brushes; Gloves for household purposes; Industrial packaging containers 
of glass not including "glass stoppers, lids and covers"; Industrial packaging 
containers of ceramics; Glass stoppers [for industrial packaging containers]; Glass 
covers and lids for industrial packaging containers; Cooking pots and pans [non-
electric]; Coffee-pots [non-electric]; Japanese cast iron kettles, non-electric 
[Tetsubin]; Kettles [non-electric]; Tableware; Portable cold boxes [non-electric]; Rice 
chests; Food preserving jars of glass; Drinking flasks [for travelers]; Vacuum bottles 
[insulated flasks]; Ice pails; Whisks [non-electric]; Cooking strainers; Pepper pots; 
Sugar bowls; Salt shakers; Egg cups; Napkin holders; Napkin rings; Trays; Toothpick 
holders; Colanders; Shakers; Japanese style cooked rice scoops [Shamoji]; Hand-operated 
coffee grinders and pepper mills; Cooking funnels; Japanese style wooden pestles 
[Surikogi]; Japanese style earthenware mortars [Suribachi]; Japanese style personal 
dining trays or stands [Zen]; Bottle openers; Cooking graters; Tart scoops; Pan-mats; 
Chopsticks; Chopstick cases; Ladles and dippers; Cooking sieves and sifters; Chopping 
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boards for kitchen use; Rolling pins for cooking purposes; Grills [cooking utensils]; 
Toothpicks; Lemon squeezers [citrus juicers]; Waffle irons [non-electric]; Cleaning 
tools and washing utensils; Ironing boards; Tailors' sprayers; Ironing boards [Kotedai]; 
Marking boards for use with an impress blades [Hera-dai]; Stirrers for hot bathtub 
water [Yukakibo]; Bathroom stools; Bathroom pails; Candle extinguishers; Candlesticks; 
Cinder sifters for household purposes; Coal scuttles; Fly swatters; Mouse traps; Flower 
pots; Hydroponic apparatus for domestic horticultural purposes; Watering cans; Feeding 
vessels for pets; Brushes for pets; Chewing goods for pet dogs; Indoor aquaria and 
their fittings; Bird cages; Bird baths; Clothes brushes; Chamber pots; Toilet paper 
holders; Piggy banks [not of metal]; Lucky charms [Omamori]; Sacred lots [Omikuji]; 
Boxes of metal for dispensing paper towels; Boot jacks; Soap dispensers; Flower vases; 
Flower bowls; Upright signboards of glass or ceramics; Perfume burners; Electric 
toothbrushes; Cosmetic and toilet utensils [other than "electric toothbrushes"]; Shoe 
brushes; Shoe horns; Shoe shine cloths; Handy shoe shiners; Shoe-trees [stretchers]; 
Portable cooking kits for outdoor use; Pig bristles [hog bristles for brushes]. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300849565 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Covalent Materials Kabushiki Kaisha (Covalent Materials 
Corporation) 
6-3, Ohsaki 1-chome, Shinagawa-ku, Tokyo, 141-0032, JAPAN 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, Chater Road HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1, 5, 7, 9, 10, 11, 19, 21 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

12-04-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

25-11-2008 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 1 
Plant growth regulating preparations; fertilizers. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
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類別 Class 1 
Photo catalytic agents; Fillers for Chromatography; Silicon; Silicon carbide; Chemicals; 
Adhesives not for stationery or household purposes; Ceramic glazings; Priming putty; 
Higher fatty acids; Non-metallic minerals; Photographic supplies; Chemical test paper; 
Artificial sweeteners; Flour and starch for industrial purposes; Unprocessed plastics; 
Pulp 
 
類別 Class 5 
Dental prosthetics and fillings; Materials for artificial teeth; Dental materials; 
Pharmaceutical, veterinary and sanitary preparations; Oiled paper for medical purposes; 
Pharmaceutical wafer; Gauze for dressings; Empty capsules for pharmaceuticals; Eye 
patches for medical purposes; Ear bandages; Menstruation bandages; Menstruation tampons; 
Sanitary napkins; Sanitary panties; Absorbent cotton; Adhesive plasters; Bandages for 
dressings; Collodion for pharmaceutical purposes; Breast-nursing pads; Bracelets for 
medical purposes; Incontinence diapers; Fly catching paper; Mothproofing paper; Lactose 
[milk sugar]; Lacteal flour for babies; Semen for artificial insemination. 

 
類別 Class 7 
Semiconductor manufacturing machines and their parts; liquid-crystal manufacturing 
machines and their parts; dynamo brushes for electric motors; dynamo brushes; chemical 
processing machines and their parts; solar batteries manufacturing machines and their 
parts; robots for manufacturing a semi-conductor and their parts; industrial robots and 
their parts; metalworking machines and tools; mining machines and apparatus; 
construction machines and apparatus; loading-unloading machines and apparatus; fishing 
machines and instruments; chemical processing machines and apparatus; textile machines 
and apparatus; food or beverage processing machines and apparatus; lumbering, 
woodworking, or veneer or plywood making machines and apparatus; pulp making, 
papermaking or paper-working machines and apparatus; printing or bookbinding machines 
and apparatus; sewing machines; plowing machines and implements [other than "hand-held 
tools"]; cultivating machines and implements; harvesting machines and implements; plant 
fiber processing machines and implements for making agricultural aids of crude 
vegetable fibrous materials; fodder presses; fodder cutting machines [feed cutters]; 
fodder mixing machines [feed mixers]; cake-fodder crushing machines [feed mills]; milk 
filtering machines; milking machines; chick brooders; incubators for eggs; sericultural 
machines and implements; shoe making machines; leather tanning machines; tobacco 
processing machines; glassware manufacturing machines and apparatus; painting machines 
and apparatus; packaging or wrapping machines and apparatus; power-operated potters' 
wheels; plastic processing machines and apparatus; machines and apparatus for 
manufacturing rubber goods; stone working machines and apparatus; non-electric prime 
movers, not for land vehicles [other than "water mills" and "wind mills"]; parts for 
non-electric prime movers for land vehicles; water mills; wind mills; pneumatic or 
hydraulic machines and instruments; adhesive tape dispensing machines; automatic 
stamping machines; electric washing machines for industrial purposes; food mixing 
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machines for commercial use; food peeling machines for commercial use; dish washing 
machines for industrial purposes; food cutting, chopping and slicing machines for 
commercial use; electric wax-polishing machines for industrial purposes; vacuum 
cleaners for industrial purposes; dish washing machines for household purposes; 
electric wax-polishing machines for household purposes; washing machines for household 
purposes; vacuum cleaners for household purposes; electric food blenders for household 
purposes; repairing fixing machines and apparatus; mechanical parking systems; vehicle 
washing installations; power sprayers for disinfecting, insecticides and deodorants not 
for agricultural purposes; shafts, axles or spindles not for land vehicles, bearings 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; shaft couplings or connectors [machine 
elements not for land vehicles]; power transmissions and gearing for machines not for 
land vehicles; shock absorbers [ machine elements not for land vehicles]; springs 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; brakes [machine elements not for land 
vehicles]; valves [machine elements not for land vehicles]; lawnmowers; curtain drawing 
devices electrically operated; waste compacting machines and apparatus; waste crushing 
machines; starters for motors and engines; alternating current (AC) motors and direct 
current (DC) motors [not including those for land vehicles but including "parts" for 
any alternating current (AC) motors and direct current (DC) motors]; alternating 
current (AC) generators [alternators]; direct current (DC) generators. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Semi-conductor wafer; glass substrates for semi-conductor wafer; solar batteries; 
analysis apparatus for use in chemical and their parts; testing apparatus for semi-
conductors and their parts; discharge tubes; electronic machines, apparatus and their 
parts; glass for photo masks; glass chips, ceramic chips or other structure having 
multi-well arrays that can be used in analyses, experiment, investigation and 
production; micro lens array; optical machines, apparatus and their parts; fuel cells 
and their parts; ear plugs; processed glass not for building; electric arc welding 
machines; electric metal cutting machines (by arc, gas or plasma); electric welding 
apparatus; ozonator [ozonators]; electrolysers [electrolytic cells]; egg-candlers; 
blueprint apparatus; cash registers; coin counting or sorting machines; electric sign 
boards for displaying target figures, current outputs; photo-copying machines; drawing 
or drafting instruments and apparatus; time clocks [time recording devices]; punched 
card office machines; voting machines; postage stamp checking apparatus; vending 
machines; gasoline station equipment; coin-operated gates for car parking facilities; 
life saving apparatus and equipment; fire extinguishers; fire hydrants; fire hose 
nozzles; sprinkler systems for fire protection; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft 
warning apparatus; protective helmets; railway signal apparatus, luminous or mechanical; 
vehicle breakdown warning triangles; luminous or mechanical road signs; diving machines 
and apparatus [not for sports]; arcade game apparatus adapted for use with an external 
display screen or monitor; electric door openers; simulators for the steering and 
control of vehicles; sports training simulators; laboratory apparatus and instruments; 
photographic instruments and apparatus; cinematographic instruments and apparatus; 
measuring or testing machines and instruments; power distribution or control machines 
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and apparatus; rotary converters; phase modifier; batteries and cells; electric or 
magnetic meters and testers; electric wires and cables; electric flat irons; electric 
hair-curlers; electric buzzers; telecommunication devices and apparatus; magnetic cores; 
resistance wires; electrodes; fire boats; fire engines; cigar lighters for automobiles; 
gloves for protection against accidents; dust masks; gas masks; welding masks; 
fireproof garments; spectacles [eyeglasses and goggles]; consumer games (apparatus for 
-) adopted for use with an external display screen or monitor; electronic circuits and 
CD-ROMs recorded with programs for hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; weight 
belts [for scuba diving]; inflatable swimming floats; protective helmets for sports; 
air tanks [for scuba diving]; swimming flutter boards; regulators [for scuba diving]; 
phonograph records; metronomes; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs recorded automatic 
performance programs for electronic musical instruments; downloadable music files; 
exposed cinematographic films; exposed slide films; slide film mounts; downloadable 
image files; recorded video discs and video tapes; electronic publications. 
 
類別 Class 10 
Prosthetic or filling materials not for dental use; Prosthetic or filling materials for 
artificial bones; Medical apparatus and instruments used for a cell culture and their 
parts; Medical apparatus and instruments and their parts; Alternative plasma component 
adsorption apparatus and machine; Testing apparatus for medical purposes and their 
parts and their attachments; Pacifiers for babies; Ice bag pillows for medical purposes; 
Triangular bandages; Supportive bandages; Surgical catguts; Feeding cups for medical 
purposes; Dropping pipettes for medical purposes; Teats; Medical ice bags; Medical Ice 
bag holders; Baby bottles; Vacuum bottles for nursing; Cotton swabs for medical use; 
Finger guards for medical purposes; Contraceptives, non-chemical; Artificial tympanic 
membranes; Esthetic massage apparatus for industrial purposes; Electric massage 
apparatus for household use; Gloves for medical purposes; Urinals for medical purposes; 
Bed pans; Ear picks. 
 
類別 Class 11 
Industrial furnaces and their parts and their attachments; electric lamps and other 
lighting apparatus; industrial air purifiers and their parts and their attachments; air 
conditioning apparatus and their parts and their attachments; heating elements; set 
units of toilet bowl and seat; set units of bathroom; drying apparatus for chemical 
processing; recuperators for chemical processing; steamers for chemical processing; 
evaporators for chemical processing; distillers for chemical processing; heat 
exchangers for chemical processing; milk sterilizers; nuclear reactors and their parts; 
forage drying apparatus; industrial boilers; freezing machines and apparatus; laundry 
dryers [electric, for industrial purposes]; machines and apparatus for use in beauty 
salons and barbers' shops [not including "hairdressing chairs"] cooking equipment for 
industrial purposes; industrial dish drying apparatus and installations; dish 
disinfectant apparatus for industrial purposes; tap water faucets; level controlling 
valves for tanks; pipe line cocks; waste water treatment tanks for industrial purposes; 
septic tanks for industrial purposes; garbage incinerators for industrial purposes; 
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garbage incinerators for household purposes; solar water heaters; water purifying 
apparatus; household electrothermic appliances; washers for water taps; gas water 
heaters for household use; non-electric cooking heaters [for household purposes]; 
kitchen sinks; ice chests (for household purposes, non-portable); ice-cooling 
refrigerators for household purposes; household tap-water filters; bathtubs; standing 
paper lantern [Andon];  portable paper lanterns [Chochin]; gas lamps; oil lamps; lamp 
chimneys; warming pans [non-electric]; pocket warmers [non-electric]; stick fuel for 
Japanese pocket warmers [Kairo-bai]; hot water bottles [for warming one's feet in bed]; 
toilet stool units with a washing water squirter; disinfectant dispensers for toilets; 
toilet bowls; seatings for use with Japanese style toilet bowls; waste water treatment 
tanks for household purposes; septic tanks for household purposes; heating or cooling 
packs filled with chemical substances ready to react when required; non-electric 
heating apparatus for household purposes. 
 
類別 Class 19 
Refractory products for heat treating of electronic components; Refractory products of 
ceramic; Castable refractory; Refractory product; Silica; Quartz; Electric wave 
absorbent for building or construction; Tar and pitch; Non-metallic minerals for 
building or construction; Ceramic building materials and bricks; Linoleum building 
materials; Plastic building materials; Synthetic building materials; Asphalt, and 
asphalt building or construction materials; Rubber building or construction materials; 
Plaster for building purposes; Lime building or construction materials; Building or 
construction materials of plaster; Rock fall prevention nets of textile; Prefabricated 
building kits not of metal; Vegetation seed-carrier sheets for prevention of earth 
collapse or landslide; Plastic security windows allowing communication; Demarcating 
tapes; Cement and its products; Building timber; Building stone; Building glass; 
Artificial fish reefs not of metal; Hen-houses and poultry cages not of metal; Paint 
spraying booths not of metal; Moulds for forming cement products not of metal; Water-
pipe valves not of metal or plastics; Road signs not of metal, non-luminous, and not 
mechanical; Beacons not of metal, non-luminous]; Liquid storage tanks of masonry for 
industrial purposes; Water tanks of masonry for industrial purposes; Water tanks of 
masonry for household purposes; Mooring bitts and bollards not of metal; Letter boxes 
of masonry; Joinery fittings not of metal; Stone lanterns; Transportable greenhouses 
not of metal for household use; Gravestones and tomb plaques not of metal; Diving 
platforms not of metal; Stone sculptures; Concrete sculptures; Marble sculptures; 
Boards and powder of inorganic fiber not of asbestos; Plaster boards; Slag. 
 
類別 Class 21 
Glass powder for sealant of semi-conductor; Dental floss; Un-worked or semi-worked 
glass not for building; Mangers for animals [troughs for livestock]; Poultry rings; 
Cooking skewers; Tub brushes; Metal brushes; Brushes for pipes; Industrial brushes; 
Ship-scrubbing brushes; Gloves for household purposes; Industrial packaging containers 
of glass not including "glass stoppers, lids and covers"; Industrial packaging 
containers of ceramics; Glass stoppers [for industrial packaging containers]; Glass 
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covers and lids for industrial packaging containers; Cooking pots and pans [non-
electric]; Coffee-pots [non-electric]; Japanese cast iron kettles, non-electric 
[Tetsubin]; Kettles [non-electric]; Tableware; Portable cold boxes [non-electric]; Rice 
chests; Food preserving jars of glass; Drinking flasks [for travelers]; Vacuum bottles 
[insulated flasks]; Ice pails; Whisks [non-electric]; Cooking strainers; Pepper pots; 
Sugar bowls; Salt shakers; Egg cups; Napkin holders; Napkin rings; Trays; Toothpick 
holders; Colanders; Shakers; Japanese style cooked rice scoops [Shamoji]; Hand-operated 
coffee grinders and pepper mills; Cooking funnels; Japanese style wooden pestles 
[Surikogi]; Japanese style earthenware mortars [Suribachi]; Japanese style personal 
dining trays or stands [Zen]; Bottle openers; Cooking graters; Tart scoops; Pan-mats; 
Chopsticks; Chopstick cases; Ladles and dippers; Cooking sieves and sifters; Chopping 
boards for kitchen use; Rolling pins for cooking purposes; Grills [cooking utensils]; 
Toothpicks; Lemon squeezers [citrus juicers]; Waffle irons [non-electric]; Cleaning 
tools and washing utensils; Ironing boards; Tailors' sprayers; Ironing boards [Kotedai]; 
Marking boards for use with an impress blades [Hera-dai]; Stirrers for hot bathtub 
water [Yukakibo]; Bathroom stools; Bathroom pails; Candle extinguishers; Candlesticks; 
Cinder sifters for household purposes; Coal scuttles; Fly swatters; Mouse traps; Flower 
pots; Hydroponic apparatus for domestic horticultural purposes; Watering cans; Feeding 
vessels for pets; Brushes for pets; Chewing goods for pet dogs; Indoor aquaria and 
their fittings; Bird cages; Bird baths; Clothes brushes; Chamber pots; Toilet paper 
holders; Piggy banks [not of metal]; Lucky charms [Omamori]; Sacred lots [Omikuji]; 
Boxes of metal for dispensing paper towels; Boot jacks; Soap dispensers; Flower vases; 
Flower bowls; Upright signboards of glass or ceramics; Perfume burners; Electric 
toothbrushes; Cosmetic and toilet utensils [other than "electric toothbrushes"]; Shoe 
brushes; Shoe horns; Shoe shine cloths; Handy shoe shiners; Shoe-trees [stretchers]; 
Portable cooking kits for outdoor use; Pig bristles [hog bristles for brushes]. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300996887 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

SIDEFAME HR LTD. 
Room 2811, 28th Floor, Tower 2, The Gateway, 25 Canton 
Road, Tsimshatsui, Kowloon Hong Kong 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MAY CHENG & CO., SOLICITORS 
22nd Floor, Shum Tower, 268 Des Voeux Road Central, Hong 
Kong 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

20-11-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 

18-11-2008 
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Effect: 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 14 
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, precious stones; horological and chronometric 
instruments. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear 
 
 

 


